
 
 
       251 Sir Frederick Banting Driveway 

Tunney’s Pasture,  
Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0K9 

 
July 18, 2018 
 
 

Ms. Lucy Sharratt, Coordinator 
coordinator@cban.ca 
Canadian Biotechnology Action Network 
P.O. Box 25182 Clayton Park 
Halifax, NS B3M 4H4 
 
Dear Ms. Sharratt,  
 
Thank you for your letter of June 22, 2018, regarding the detection of unauthorised GM 
herbicide tolerant wheat plants and Health Canada’s health risk assessment of this situation. 
 
Enforcement of the Food and Drug Regulations, including compliance with Division 28, is the 
responsibility of the Canadian Food Inspection Agency (CFIA). As part of the inspection 
activities related to the detection of these unauthorised GM wheat plants, the Agency requested 
a health risk assessment from Health Canada. The focus of the health risk assessment is on 
potential health effects that could occur following limited (acute) exposure only; and is neither a 
full pre-market safety assessment, nor an authorisation of this wheat variety. While the 
Government of Canada’s past experience with other GM crops was used to inform our health 
risk assessment, the novel food pre-market safety assessment approach implemented under 
Division 28 remains unchanged.     
 
For more information about the CFIA’s inspection activities related to the finding of this 
unauthorized GM wheat, we suggest that you contact the Agency directly. 
 
        Thank you for writing. 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
 

Karen McIntyre 
Director General, Food Directorate 

 
 
 
 
 


